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Sigma Is Thankful for Sarah Marshall Petersen ’83
Sarah Marshall Petersen ’83 joined the house 
corporation board in October 2019 and has truly 
gone above and beyond by contributing her time 
and talents to Sigma. Her first task was putting 
together a building committee of Sigma sisters who 
love the house as much as she does. She brings a 
wealth of experience as an architect specializing 
in historic buildings. She has worked for firms in 
Chicago and Barrington, and in 1997 she started 
her own firm. She loves the detail, intricacies, and 
challenges that historic homes bring. 

Her fondest memories of living in the house were 
recruitment (“so much energy”), candle lighting 
ceremonies, (“so romantic”), listening to “Candle 
on the Water” being sung by all the incredibly 
talented Pis (“still makes me cry”) and watching 
Michael Jackson’s “Thriller” video premiere on MTV 
with so many sisters.

Sarah has lived in Barrington, Illinois, for 40 years. 
She is a new grandma and a mom of four. She 
and her husband, Steve (25 years), will be empty 
nesters this year as their youngest son starts college 
in the fall. Her office staff consists of their three 
dogs and two cats.

The Building Committee – 
Making Progress
Within a few months after joining the HCB, 
COVID-19 hit. Sarah and her committee worked 
closely with the resident director and collegiate 
officers to create a safe space for students to return 
in the fall of 2020.

Since those necessary changes were made, the 
committee has focused on remodeling and 
renovation. We have partnered with Rowland 
Design, an architectural firm out of Indianapolis 
specializing in Greek houses and historic buildings, 
to develop a master plan. 

It was clear that the house needed some 
modernization and general improvements 
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after years of neglect. It is a priority to make 
conscientious decisions with careful budgeting 
and planning in our approach. While many items 
needed maintenance and repair, we also needed 
an overall plan for improvements. Here are some 
examples of projects the building committee has 
focused on:

Recently Completed
• Repaired the walk-in cooler 
• Removed invasive plant species from the exterior 
 of the house 
• General heating and cooling repairs
• Tuckpointing 
• Removed the sleeping dorms and reconfigured 
 bedrooms 

In Progress
• Remodel the resident director suite to bring it to 
 current standards
• Radiator replacement, replacing the heavy cast 
 iron radiators with a new, slim design that will 
 open up floor space in the bedrooms
• Removal of overgrown bushes in the front yard
• Pavement and parking lot repair

Future 
The building committee has just presented the 
master plan to the house corporation board. We 
will do a public presentation at Homecoming in 
October. So, 1202 W. Nevada, also known as Pi 
Palace, has an exciting future! Stay tuned.

This is just one example of Sarah's design work from another client.
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SOS Campaign Donors
Thank you to our SOS Chapter Housing Campaign donors! Thanks to the loyal alumnae listed below, we raised $18,285 to help the Sigma House 
Corporation assist with COVID-19 protocols. Your support means more to the Sigma House Corporation than you know. Together, we helped Sigma 
prevail through the pandemic. If you feel an error has been made in recording your gift, or your name has been mistakenly omitted or listed improperly, 
we sincerely apologize. Please send corrections to our communications coordinator at kunderdown@penningtonco.com. Thank you for your support! 

Diamond Society 
($1,000 and up) 
Anonymous
Gael Thomson Romoser ’61 
DeAnna Ballard ’85 
 
Golden Lion Society  
($500-$999) 
Anonymous 
MaryAnne Backer Frantik ’80 
Kate Rushing Mutchnik ’83 
Amy Black Williams ’85 
Tami Craig Schilling ’87 
Laura Reuwee Ward ’90 
 
West Nevada Society 
($250-$499) 
Rose Castanares McGregor 
Jeannie Donnell ’76 
Sharon Tomcko McCullough ’78 
Deborah Full Quig ’84 
Chris Hamilton Svab ’86 
Billie Dopudja Gerlach ’87 
Tricia Mason Dege ’89 
Teresa Johnson ’89 
 
Founders Society 
($100-$249) 
Anonymous
Anonymous 
Anonymous 
Beth Whitman Chitnis  
Lynn Wickert Dowell 
Chris Mack 
Barbara Baker Bernier ’51 
Patricia Brothers Schroth ’54 
Nancy Funkhouser O’Brien ’57 
Virginia Pagels O’Neill ’59 
Janice Feaster Kellogg ’63 
Jo Ellen Karr Campbell ’64 
Dr. Mary Henderson Palmer ’64 
Janet Peters Erdmann ’65 
Sharon Schilbe McCarron ’66 
Ingrid Larson Peternel ’66 
Patti Nixon Wrobel ’66 
Margaret Lermond Knutson ’68 

Elizabeth Whitney Mahar ’68 
Janice Morrison Ashbrook ’69 
Karen Brewer DeLario ’69 
Joyce Peters Fisher ’69 
Jill Price Whittaker ’71 
Kathy Rechtin Coady ’74 
Ann Campion Riley ’74 
Cheryl Murata Runge ’74 
Lisanne Coxworth Carlson ’75 
Lori Simon Nelson ’76 
Nancy Alban ’77 
Sharon Carls Powell ’78 
Barbara Laipple-Blastic ’79 
Julie Keverian ’80 
Deborah Quick Visin ’81 
Jenine Cannell-Puri ’82 
Eileen O’Shea Northcutt ’82 
Kimberly Kreis Stenson ’82 
Joyce Grabher Twardock ’82 
Monica Watkins Collins ’83 
Kerri Rockhold Druckmiller ’83 
Stephanie Reynolds Mahlig ’83 
Jana Pottorff Mitchell ’83 
Morgan Lee Casey ’84 
Sheila Coine Karp ’84 
Dana Parks Stewart ’84 
Amy Pusch Adler ’85 
Colleen O’Grady Hanushewsky ’85 
Kathy Bedore Bideaux ’87 
Dina Boxser Craigie ’87 
Sharon Slawinski Williams ’87 
Suzi Schrader Kwon ’88 
Laura Landberg Rush ’88 
Lynn Pearson Furrow ’89 
Selima Ani Hargadon ’89 
Margaret Clauson ’90 
Teresa Hink Dubravec ’90 
Angela Chalberg Pool ’90 
Emily Tartar Roberts ’90 
Annika Van Gelder Bankston ’91 
Kelly Harvey Butler ’91 
Susan Riordan Feller ’91 
Elizabeth Moulds ’91 
Janice Holba Sweany ’91 
Laurie Suthers McAleenan ’93 
Liz Nielsen ’93 

Thank You to Our Recent Donors!
Sigma is truly grateful to these donors for your recent contribution 
to the Sigma of ADPi Housing Corporation. While there is currently 
not a campaign running, donations to the Housing Corporation help 
to offset the decreased revenue we’ve experienced from COVID-19 
so that we can provide a safe and beautiful home at 1202 W. Nevada.

Mary Lou Fisher Reisch ’63
Sharon McCullough ’78

Emily Langtiw ’16
Kristen Scoville ’02

Shannon Tebben Sandoval ’94 
Leslie Matlock Allred ’95 
Jennifer Phillip Hutchison ’98 
Kristen Holverson Tutlis ’98 
Emily Falco ’06 
Jamie Postlewait ’06 
Rebecca Alberts ’10 
 
Clasped Hands Society  
($50-$99) 
Anonymous 
Anonymous 
Anonymous 
Mary Jo Tews Mulcahy ’57 
Georgia Ford Hansen ’57 
Dottie Vlach ’61 
Linda Christiansen Wallace ’64 
Connie Nelson ’67 
Patricia Masek ’79 
Barbara Percy Weaver ’82 

Stephanie French Raquel ’90 
Corina Burke Holmberg ’91 
Jennifer Cox Longino ’93 
Michelle Gannon Curtin ’94 
Carrie Wilson Terreault ’98 
Katrina Boysen ’99 
Noelle Voges ’07 
Jody Kissane ’08 
 
Sisterhood Society  
(Up to $49) 
Anonymous
Abigail Nickerson Remore 
Mary Forestner Kendeigh ’59 
Carol Benzing ’82 
Rebecca Berns ’85 
Erika Sajpel ’97 
Elizabeth Kaskie ’06
Maureen Morton DeBoer ’07
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ADPi through the Eyes of a Senior
By Megan Lapham ’17
ADPi has given me my closest friends in college, a leadership experience that I never would have imagined 
for myself, and memories to last a lifetime. When I first joined the sorority, I met a group of genuine 
women who quickly became my best friends. Now, during our senior year, we all live together, and I 
seriously can’t imagine moving out after graduation. 

I had such a wonderful undergraduate experience thanks to ADPi and all the memories that came from 
barn dance, semi formal, late-night talks in the house, and more. I also had the opportunity to be the 
director of facility management for Sigma, in which I worked with the greatest house mom and chef and 
developed leadership skills that I refer to in every interview. 

Looking to the future, I am so excited to have a community of supportive women around me and to 
connect with other ADPi members as an alumna. I will always be thankful for the people that the Sigma 
Chapter of Alpha Delta Pi brought me.

ADPi through Fresh Eyes
By Natalie Natiello ’21
ADPi was such a welcoming community when I went through recruitment. Since then, I have met so many 
kind sisters who I know will always have my back. As a new initiate, I could not be happier to have found a 
new place to call home.

Many events have gone virtual thanks to COVID, but they are still opportunities to have fun with sisters! 
Everyone has done a great job of making online events fun this past year. I also really like how we have a 
point system for attendance, since they can count toward a raffle at chapter events. During Alpha sessions 
on Zoom, we also would choose a weekly dress-up theme. Little things like that make online events so 
much more fun!

Congratulations to Anna Roberts, 
who will be one of nine ADPi 

Executive Office interns this summer.
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ALPHA DELTA PI
University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign
P.O. Box 442100
Lawrence, KS 66044-2100

Address Service Requested

Do We Have Your Current 
Contact Information?
Help us keep our alumnae records up to date! Visit sigmaofadpi.com/
sister-updates to update your information online or clip this form, 
place it in a stamped envelope, and send to:

Alpha Delta Pi, University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign
P.O. Box 442100
Lawrence, KS 66044-2100

Name ___________________________________________________________

Initiation Year _____________________________________________________

Address __________________________________________________________

City/State/Zip _____________________________________________________

Phone (H) ________________________________________________________

Phone (W) _______________________________________________________

Email ____________________________________________________________

SIGMA STARSIGMA STAR Spring 2021

Stay Connected with Sigma Chapter!
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Let’s stay connected!
Have you joined the Sigma Strong Facebook page? Please check 
us out at facebook.com/groups/433256040197413.

You’ll find that it’s a great place to learn what’s happening within 
the chapter. You can reconnect with old friends and make new 
ADPi connections, too.  

If you’re already a member, make sure your Sigma connections 
are members of the group. 

We’ve recently posted a list of “lost” sisters (sisters who do not 
have a valid mailing address in our database). Take a look to 
make sure you’re not on there—and maybe you’ll be able to help 
find some of your friends.

University of Illinois Alpha Delta Pi 

@illinoisadpi

@illinoisadpi

illinoisadpi.tumblr.com
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